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WASILLA CITY COUNCIL ACTION MEMORANDUM AM No. 06-48

TITLE: AWARD OF CONTRACT TO NYE FRONTIER FORD, INC., IN THE
AMOUNT OF $93,383.67 FOR FOUR (4) NEW POLICE VEHICLES.

Agenda of: August 28, 2006 Date: August 21, 2006
Originator: William A. Miller, Purchasing Officer
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REVIEWED BY MAYOR DIANNE M. KELLER: lkhwuvu A,\ \CCLUI /

FISCAL IMPACT: [X yes $93,383.67 or[_] no Funds Available [X] yes [ ] no
Account name/number;  120-4230-420.70-42 Capital Purchase — Police Vehicles
Attachments: State of Alaska State Equipment Fleet contract

SUMMARY STATEMENT: This is a State of Alaska Contract Number SEF-819 vehicle
purchase from Nye Frontier Ford of four new Police Department vehicles that were
approved in the FY07 Wasilla Police Department vehicle fund budget. The vehicles will
be equipped and priced as follows:

Three (3) — 2007 Ford Crown Victoria Police Package, Model P71 Rear Wheel Drive
4-door sedans. Silver birch metallic in color, 4.6L-V8 gas engine,
automatic transmission, power cloth seats, power windows, cruise, tilt
steering, mud flaps, spotlight, ABS, AM/FM with CD radio, heated rear
view mirrors, block heater. $22,078.89 each for a total of $66,236.67.

One (1) — 2006 Ford Expedition Silver birch metallic in color, 5.4L-V8 gas engine,
automatic transmission, Class lll trailer tow package, cloth bucket seats,
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vinyl rear bench seat, 4-wheel ABS, AM/FM with CD radio, block heater.
$27,147.00

This contract will authorize the purchase of three new Crown Victoria police cars which
are additions to the fleet. The additions are necessary due to increased workload,
retirement of older, high mileage police cars, and increased staffing for the Wasilla
Police Department. The purchase price of $22,078.89 represents a $1572.11 per
vehicle savings versus the price the Wasilla Police Department paid last year for three
Crown Victoria police cars.

Per the State of Alaska State Equipment Fleet (SEF) policy, “SEF maintains contracts
with several light duty vendors in Alaska. Each of these vendors supplies pricing for
basic vehicles with additional cost for added options. SEF uses the pricing data listed
to select a vendor for each individual vehicle purchase. The vendor who provides the
vehicle at the lowest price will be awarded the purchase order.”

Due to the special service of these vehicles and the required law enforcement
accessories (light bar, siren, etc.), these units are only available new from the
manufacturer.

STAFF RECOMMENDED ACTION: Council is requested to authorize the contract
award for the purchase of four (4) new Wasilla Police Department vehicles from Nye
Frontier Ford in the amount of $93,383.67.
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